
JEFFERSON TOWNSHIP  
Regular Meeting 
Carsonville Fire Company Building 
July 6, 2023 
 
CALL TO ORDER 
The July 6, 2023, Regular Meeting of the Jefferson Township Board of Supervisors was called 
to order at 7:32 PM by Chairman Alan Loesch. Members present: Chairman Alan Loesch, 
Vice-Chairman Dennis Morgan, Supervisor Keith Crum, Sec/Treas Robyn Loesch, Brenda 
Osman. 
 
APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MINUTES 
Alan Loesch made a motion to approve the minutes of the June 1, 2023 Regular Meeting. 
Dennis Morgan seconded the motion. All in favor. Motion carried 3-0. 
 
TREASURERS REPORT 
A summary of the current month’s bills was reviewed. A motion to pay the listed bills, and to 
pay between meetings all the regular and expected bills, was made by Alan Loesch, Dennis 
Morgan seconded the motion. All in favor. Motion carried 3-0. 

General Fund Bills – $3,826.19 State Fund – $0 
 
PERSON TO BE HEARD – NONE 
 
CORRESPONDENCE    We have reached out to Wayne Township to join together to support 
the Fire Company if they want to apply for a Gaming Grant.  Sheila Keiter volunteered to help 
out with this project too. 
 
ADMINISTRATIVE/TAX ASSESSMENT # 530- Ditzler for a solar array. 
 
ENGINEERING REPORT.   NONE 
 
FIRE COMPANY REPORT - NONE 
 
EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT REPORT - NONE. 
 
COG REPORT – NONE   
 
ROAD REPORT  

• Keith Crum reported: He has been filling potholes. The ones on Carsonville Rd. have 
been filled. 

• He has cold-patched the pipe near Keiter’s. 

• He has taken the blower over Back, Middle, White Oak and Carsonville Roads. All of 
the pipes are opened. 

• The weed spraying has been done. 

• The end of Back Road has been cold-patched. 
 
OLD BUSINESS   

• Private Lane Addressing - The old Moschella lane is not finished. We have not heard 
back from  Miller. At this point the Supervisors will decide on a name for this lane, top 



choices are Chipmunk or Meadow Lane. The cell tower lane is currently seen on some 
maps as Pinehurst, we may remain with that name. 
 

• Tree Removal Issues – Nine trees have been marked for cutting. We will be sending out 
the official notice letters to the property owners of the nine trees. Also, all trees need to be 
fourteen feet above the roadway.  

 

• We do not have an update about the Comcast improvements, the Margerum plan, the 
Low Volume Road grant application, or the County Transportation Grant 

 
 
 NEW BUSINESS  
We are waiting to hear back from the Fire Company about applying for a Gaming Grant. 

 
PUBLIC COMMENT – NONE  

 

ADJOURNMENT – Alan Loesch motioned to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Dennis 
Morgan. All were in favor and the meeting adjourned at 8:04 P.M. 
 
Robyn Loesch 
Secretary/Treasurer   


